THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL AND  FORMAL ADOPTION
Minutes of the Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

Held in the Parish Hall, Welney

On Thursday 10th February, 2005 at 8 p.m.

Present:
Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman), Cllrs. E.Allen, T.Bennett,  T.Bray, B.Bruce, S.Kerr. M.Jones, the Clerk, and Mr.P. & Mrs. C. Cox.

Apologies for Absence


Apologies for absence were received from Cllr.D.Rowlett.

The Chairman advised those present that he would be dealing with the Agenda in reverse order so that Mr. Cox had sufficient time to set up his computer.

Trustee to Marshalls Charity
Following the death of Mr.Denis Booth at the end of last year, Councillors were reminded that we have to appoint a Trustee to Marshalls Charity.  Cllr.Goodger proposed Cllr.Kerr for this position.  The proposition was seconded by Cllr.Jones and unanimously agreed.  The Clerk will inform Marshalls Charity accordingly.

Name for New village Development,


Following a letter from the Borough Council and a telephone call from a representative on behalf of the Social housing Development at the rear of the


Lamb and Flag Car Park at Welney, the Parish Council were asked to put forward their suggestions for a name for the road on this new development. After some discussion, to following three suggestions were confirmed and the Clerk would contact Ms.Turnbull by telephone:  1.  Flag Close,  2.  Old Bedford Row/Close and 3. Bridge Close.

Financial Approvals.

Following the first meeting of the Parish Action Plan Committee, a request was made to Council for funds to purchase a CD which contained all the relevant questions to enable the committee to set up a questionnaire for circulation around the village.  The cost of the CD was £70.00  There was a brief discussion regarding this matter.  Cllr. Jones then confirmed to the meeting that his business would be prepared to pay for the cost of the CD rather than use Parish Council funds at this stage.  Grateful thanks were extended to Cllr.Jones for his very generous offer.


Councillors were also informed that a new edition of Parish Council Standing 


Orders had been published, and that our present standing orders would need to be updated.   The cost of purchasing this from the Norfolk Association of Parish and Town Councils was £6.00 and on the proposition of Cllr.Bruce, seconded by Cllr.Bray and agreed, the cheque was drawn and signed.

Highway Matters following Meeting with Gillian Shephard MP 


At the Parish Meeting with Gillian Shephard MP she had suggested that Mr.Eastgate from the NCC Highways should visit the village to meet with the Parish Council.  The Clerk confirmed that an e-mail had been received suggesting a visit to the village and asking for a date.  It was agreed that Tuesday 8th March would be a convenient date and the Clerk would contact Mr.Eastgate to find a convenient time and then advise all councillors accordingly near the date.

Parish Council Training.

The Clerk confirmed that she had been approached by Kim Dunsford, the Training Officer regarding the In House Training we had requested for the whole Parish Council.  Mrs. Dunsford had suggested 22nd March at 7 p.m. in the Parish Hall.  Councillors confirmed that this would be convenient and the clerk would make all necessary arrangements with Mrs.Dunsford and remind everyone nearer the time.

Welney Web Site.


The Chairman then gave a brief outline of the situation regarding the Parish


Council’s use of an area on the Welney Web Site.  He explained the advice he


Had received that we should have control over our own area and if any problems should arise then we could cancel the arrangement.


He then handed over to Mr.P.Cox who explained the set up of the web site and


Showed what he had developed so far.  He also handed out copies of the various pages which could be allocated to the  Parish Council and explained that these were just ideas and could be altered or amended as the Council saw fit.  Alternatively they could design their own pages.  Several Councillors asked questions of Mr.Cox and there was general discussion regarding security of the information etc.  It was agreed that any comments on the Parish


Council pages must be directed to the Council and not put on the general comments section.   Mr.Cox showed that there is a direct e-mail link to the Parish Clerks e-mail address and therefore any comments would come direct.


Councillors were then shown a copy of a proposed agreement with Mr.Cox as follows:

1. Welney Parish Council to have use of an exclusive area of the Welney Website for posting information relating to Council business only.

2. Information is to be added to the Website by the Web Master but the only information displayed there will be as supplied by the Parish Council Clerk.

3. Any information displayed on the Parish Council Area of the Welney Website is to be removed within five calendar days of a request being issued by the parish Council.

4. Any links to the Parish Council pages will be supplied by the Parish Council.

5.   Both parties to this agreement reserve the right to terminate at any time by                         giving fourteen calendar days notice of such termination.

6. After a period of three months the Parish Council will review the situation. If everything is in order they will then consider the position with regard to the payment of a fee to the Web Master and also incorporating this into a formal agreement.

Item 6 was added on the proposal of Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr.Allen and

agreed.

The Clerk would arrange for the agreement to be forwarded to Mr.Cox as soon as possible.  Arrangements would then be made for all the necessary information i.e. Agenda, Minutes etc. to be displayed.

Scale of Charges


Following the requirements of the Freedom of Information act, Council have to agree a charge for Parish Council information that is requested by members of the public.  A request for any information has to be received in writing, and after discussion is was proposed by Cllr.Allen, seconded by Cllr.Bruce and agreed that we should levy a charge of 10p per A4 sheet.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and 

declared the meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.

Signed………………………………………………..(Chairman)

Dated …………………………………………………

E&OE

These minutes are subject to approval and adoption at the next Parish Council Meeting.
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